Draft Minutes of 
ACC Committee Meeting Wednesday 12th March 2025 at 7.30pm via Zoom
Present; Mary Fish MF, Bob Fish BF, Owen Kennedy OK, Dave Neale DN, Ivan Sedgwick IS, Sue Cross SC, Steve Parrish SP, George Fiddler GF. 
Apologies; Helen Bland HB
Agenda:
1 Minutes of last meeting 19th Nov 2024 – Accepted as a true record with no matters arising, prop by MF, seconded by IS, all agreed.
 2 Review of next year’s outline programme - to discuss
 3 Delegates for LPA
 4 Financial update
 5 Photos for local display
 6 Extra programme days?
 7 Members’ evenings
 8 A.O.B.

2) Review of outline prog. BF and MF opened the meeting by going through each of the items. Accepted with only minor changes suggested. IS to send copies incorporating the minor changes to be sent to each committee member.
3) Delegates for LPA. BF stated that he and MF were unable to do the next meetings (four meetings per year on zoom) and asked for volunteers. GF suggested that he and Peter Webster had done it before and would contact Peter to ask him to join him.  
4) Financial report. BF ran through the figures in the financial report supplied to him by HB. He commented that we were, surprisingly, in a good place financially for this time of the year. He asked if there was any equipment needed to make use of the funds. OK commented that the club laptop was in good shape as was the projector. 
After some discussion it was agreed BF to investigate lottery funding to help with running of the club as well as any capital projects that might be suggested in the future.
5) Photos for promotional display. BF explained that the Doctors surgery had some of the framed prints but still wanted any more if anyone had some. SP commented that he had about ten from a competition which could be used. DN added that the prints were the property of the club so no need to ask permission to display from the authors.
6) Extra programme days. BF asked for comments on the organizing of ‘out of club’ photographic days with models perhaps. All agreed as long it they were self-funding. Models were discussed as well as our own existing lighting provision and it was decided to purchase two more universal flash triggers (the same as the existing one) GF agreed to investigate the pricing and to purchase two of the triggers and batteries asap.
All thought it a good idea to ask Russ Smith and Paul Lancaster to lead us through a typical lighting set up on March 24th 2025 (being the next members ‘bring your cameras’ night) as a trial run.
7) Members nights. BF commented that we were having quite a lot of ‘bring your cameras’ nights. This was accepted as an enjoyable, informative and cost-effective club night and was reflected to some extent in the financial report above. BF went on to state that we need to have more variation in the subjects chosen to photograph and asked for suggestions. 
Suggestions were also made regarding obtaining the background boards. The A2 boards used recently were created from out of focus photographs. IS suggested they could be obtained via DS Colour Labs on cheap matt finish paper.
9) A.O.B.
	a) SC asked if any members were carers and suggested lottery funding might help funding via the club to pay for a carer to allow a club member to carry on their hobby who might otherwise not be able due to a caring role.
	b) BF mentioned a three-way visit with two other local clubs where each would bring three images to be discussed as an alternative night for the programme.
	c) BF stated that he would be standing down from the role of Chair at the AGM due to a heavy workload on other things, furthermore, may not be available for some meeting towards the end of this season.
 The meeting closed at 20.30
Minutes taken by IS
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